December 12, 1977

Dr. Francis Hall, Editor
-~ Assistant Director
Nutrition Research Department -
National Meat and Livestock Board '
444 North Michigan Avenue . . :
Chicago, Illinois 60611 : ‘

Dear Doctor Hall:

I feel compelled to indicate to you an extremely serious problem your
office has in the editorial conclusions of Dr. William Sherman about
the role of nutrition and blood 1ipids in athervosclerosis. Though his
factual reports are generally adequate, his conclusions are usually
grossly inaccurate and‘misleading.

: Differences of: opinion must, of course, be supported in the scientific
© field, but gross exrors and inadequacies in interpretation are serious

: business.

I have forwarded Dr.'Sherman’s conclusions to the Executive Board of
the Coronary Drug Project in case they wish to reply directly to
the inaccuracies in his conclusions about that study.

Sincexrely,

Henry Blackburn, #.D.
Professor and Director

s

o HB :msh



